[image: image1.jpg]COC

[GREAT BASIN COLLEGE]

ELKO MAIN CAMPUS ELY BRANCH CAMPUS PAHRUMP VALLEY CENTER WINNEMUCCA BRANCH CAMPUS
1500 College Parkway 2115 Bobcat Drive 551 East Calvada Boulevard 5490 Kluncy Canyon Road
Elko, NV 89801 Ely, NV 89301 Pahrump, NV 89048 Winnemucca, NV 89445
775.738.8493 » fax 775.738.8771 775.289.3589 « fax 775.289.3599 775.727.2000 * fax 775.727.2014 775.623.4824  fax 775.623.1812

www.gbcnv.edu




                      GBC Child & Family Center
Advisory Board Meeting Minutes 
April 2018
	Committee Members: 
	
	

	Sarah Carone, Child Center Director 

Present 
	Amber Ogle, 

Child Center 
Admin. Assistant
Present
	Tiffany Steensen, 
Child Center 
Admin. Assistant
Present

	Whitney Armstrong, 
Carlin Preschool Lead Teacher
Present
	Kris Dalton, 
Child Center Lead Teacher
Present

	Emily Hooiman,
Child Center Lead  Teacher

Present

	Tiffany Hyzer, 
Child Center Lead Teacher
Present
	Stacie Phillips, 
Child Center Lead Teacher
Absent
	Denise Padilla, 
Child Center Parent

Committee Representative
Present

	Lynette Macfarlan, 
ECE Professor & Program Coordinator
Present
	Tom Reagan, 
Vice President of Academic Affairs
Absent
	Sandy LaPalm, Community Representative—Nevada Early Intervention Services
Present

	Jocelyn Whitworth, TACSEI External Coach
Present
	Amber Teats, QRIS External Coach
Present
	


        AGENDA

1. Welcome/Introductions
2. Program updates and highlights

· Quality Rating and Improvement System (QRIS)-
Amber updated us on a new system that QRIS is looking at using for internal coaching.  It is a system that is called Athena and would allow teachers to videotape themselves and share it with their coach and use it as feedback for improvement. QRIS would cover the cost of this system. 
· TACSEI- 
Fall and Mid-Year TPOTS were completed and scores in all classes improved; end of year TPOTS will be done in May.
As a regional TACSEI team we are working on determining the next steps for training and coaching support for our region. 
TACSEI Statewide end of the year celebration will be June 14th and 15th in Reno.  Everyone is welcome to attend and should let Sarah know if they do plan to attend.

Force Field for Good family concert event will be April 19th at the GBC theater.  GBC, Head Start, Southside and Wells will receive banners, CD’s and lesson plans. 

· Parent Representative Committee-
Denise reported on the work that the PRC has done so far this year.  This work includes: providing lunch for teachers during conference days, assisting with family literacy night, encouraging staff to use the Remind app, creating and distributing an environmental survey for all families, creating a parent training on how to volunteer within the classroom and making plans for teacher appreciation week. 
· Enrollment & Registration-
All classes in 2017-2018 have remained full for the majority of the year.
2108-2019 registration opened in house March 1st and for the community on April 2nd. All programs are almost full except for full day and the grant program. 
· Nevada Ready Preschool Development Grant (Elko & Carlin)-
Both Elko and Carlin Nevada Ready classrooms have stayed mostly full this year and are running successfully.  For 2018-2019 we are hoping to include more slots for children that qualify for income.  
3. Photography Contracts- Contracts for Allusive Images and Cripps Photography were reviewed.  The committee chose to renew our current contract with Allusive Images because we are happy with their work and because they offer more in return. 
4. TEACH In-House Contract/Bonus-It was discussed that an in-house contract would be good but for the length of one year at a time and to include a bonus.  Questions were raised about what incentive or penalty we could include to encourage people to carry out their one year contract.  It was decided that an incentive would be better than a penalty but it was not decided what that incentive would be.  Some ideas were: yearly bonus when contract is complete; first priority for full time spot if it became available.
5. Program Changes for 2018-2019 School Year- Sarah shared what program changes would be happening for the next school year and informed the committee that tuition would be raised for the 3 year old and 4 year old classes.  We will be dropping one two year old class and moving the two 3 year old classes to three days a week. Hours in full day programs will drop to M-Th 7:30am-4:30pm and F 7:30am-12:00pm.  This change in schedule will allow teams to meet more frequently and will allow teachers more time to prep to make sure their classrooms are running at the highest of quality. 
6. Staff Qualification Changes- The new staff changes beginning in August 2018 are due to the requirement from our accrediting body, NAEYC.  We will go back to the Lead Teacher, Assistant and Aide structure.  The Assistant will make a higher wage and be required to complete more tasks than Aides.  They will be required to have an AA or be working toward one.  Aides will be required to have an ECE certificate or be working towards one. 
